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       The Village of New Hyde Park  

      A Purple Heart Community 

     On Saturday, September 19, the Village Board 

held a public ceremony to recognize the Village 

of New Hyde Park a Purple Heart Community.   

     The front lawn of Village Hall was filled as 

the Village Board, local elected officials and   

dignitaries, members of the Veterans of Foreign 

War, American Legion, the Military Order of the 

Purple Heart, residents, and special guests joined 

together to honor Purple Heart recipients in the 

Village of New Hyde Park.   This ceremony was 

held to recognize the contributions and sacrifices 

of all members of the United States Armed    

Forces, and particularly to those Veterans who 

gave their lives or have been wounded while  

serving in the United States Armed Forces. 

     The Purple Heart is a United States military 

decoration awarded to veterans wounded or 

killed, while serving on or after April 5, 1917 in 

the United States Military.  The Purple Heart is 

the oldest military award still given to United 

States military members.  

     The Village of New Hyde Park is the first    

Village in New York  to recognize its community 

a Purple Heart Community.   This is a proud time 

for our Village, for our brave veterans, and for all 

residents. Deputy Mayor Lawrence Montreuil, 

Liaison for Veterans Affairs, worked with New 

Hyde Park resident and Purple Heart Recipient 

Michael Dolan to organize the ceremony.  Mr. 

Dolan donated a Purple Heart Flag which was 

raised onto the Village flagpole at the ceremony 

to be flown on special occasions.  The Board has 

also declared Central Blvd. ñMemorial Wayò 

with a Purple Heart designation and plans are  

underway for  enhancements  at the Veteranôs 

Monument in Memorial Park.    

 

 

Deputy Mayor Lawrence Montreuil; Hempstead Town Supervisor 

Kate Murray; Gunter Harter, American Legion and Purple Heart 

Recipient; North Hempstead Town Supervisor Judi Bosworth; 

Michael Dolan; and Mayor Robert Lofaro. 

Bob Chiappone, Commander of The Military Order of the     

Purple Heart and Mario Obertis, Commander of  VFW G&E 

Linder Post 8031, raise the Purple Heart Flag. 

Mayor Lofaro thanks Michael Dolan for his efforts.  Joining them 

are members of the Village Board, local elected officials, veterans, 

and invited guests.  
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Mayorôs Letter to the Residents     

Dear Neighbors, 

    What I have learned during my 

many years as Mayor and Trustee is 

that the business of running the Village 

is not only centered in the big public works projects 

that we manage, but is more about handling the  

daily issues and concerns of our residents.  Whether 

it is to remove a hanging tree limb, or the pickup of 

electronic waste, or obtaining a permit to park in 

the Village parking lots, or securing a permit for a 

new sidewalk, the way we deal with these            

individual requests sets the tone for resident 

(customer) satisfaction.  Providing excellent service 

remains the main focal point for our board, our   

department heads, and our staff.  We hope that your 

experience is a good one and weôre always happy to 

hear your thoughts and comments. 

   What a day we had at our 20th Annual Street Fair 

on Saturday September 19th.  The weather, the food, 

the spirit, and the atmosphere were amazing.  There 

are so many people to thank who made this event 

such a great success, like our Village merchants and 

all of our local community groups.  But, Iôd like to 

highlight at least two others.  A BIG thank you to 

our Street Fair Coordinator Janet Bevers from the 

Village Clerkôs Office.  She again pulled together 

all of the critical details so we can enjoy the 

ñPremier Street Fairò in all of Nassau County.  I 

would also like to thank our new sponsor, our 

neighbors from the North Shore-LIJ Health System 

(soon to be called Northwell Health). Their Health 

and Wellness Pavilion, staffed by many employee 

volunteers, provided fair goers with important 

health information along with hands-on displays.  It 

was truly a great addition to our fair. 

   Thank you to the residents who responded to my 

request to assist with the establishment of a new 

committee that will be responsible for many aspects 

relating to the management of the Village trees. Our 

first meeting will be held in November and itôs not 

too late to join.  If youôre interested in participating, 

please contact me by e-mail at Mayor@vnhp.org. 

     I wish you and your family a very Happy 

Thanksgiving.   Best regards,      

  

                                            Mayor Bob Lofaro 

          Cultural Commission 

  Village Tree Lighting Ceremony 

    Mark Your Calendar! The annual tree lighting 

ceremony will be held on Saturday, December 5th 

at Marcus Christ Hall.   

     For many, this community event signifies the 

start of the holiday season.  And, attending the event 

has become a tradition for many families.  If not  

already, we hope it becomes a tradition for your 

family too.    

    The holiday celebration will begin at 3:30 pm 

with The Magic of Amore, a childrenôs magic show.  

Chamber singers and the Band from New Hyde 

Park Memorial High School will perform again this 

year.   At dusk, everyone will gather on the front 

lawn of Village Hall and watch Mayor Lofaro light 

the Christmas Tree.  

     The Greater New Hyde Park Chamber of     

Commerce is sponsoring the holiday event this year.   

We appreciate their generosity and support of this  

traditional Village holiday event.  

                                

       Resident Parking Permits 
On Tuesday, December 1st, residents can 

begin to purchase the 2016 resident ñRò    

parking  permit at the Village Clerkôs Office 

during regular business hours.  Residents need 

to  present a current driverôs license and vehicle     

registration that reflects their Village address.  If you 

are renting an apartment or house in the Village, 

please bring your current lease agreement. 

     For planning purposes, please keep in mind that 

Village Hall closes at noon on Thursday, December 

31st and will be closed all day on Friday, January 1st.  

The 2016 resident parking permit must be affixed to 

your car by Monday, January 4th to be in compliance 

with Village parking codes. The annual fee remains 

unchanged at $75.  If you have any questions, please 

call the Village Clerkôs Office.   

     In consideration of those residents who cannot 

come into Village Hall during the day to purchase a 

parking permit, the Village Clerkôs Office will have 

extended hours and remain open through 8:00 PM on 

Wednesday, December 9th.  We hope these evening 

hours provide you with additional opportunity to       

purchase the 2016 resident parking permit. 
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     New Hyde Park Museum 

     Once again, the onset of the colder weather is    

rapidly approaching. The leaves on the trees are 

changing to beautiful colors and then falling off the 

trees. Has the thought of the coming Winter season 

given you the idea of boredom? We, at the New Hyde 

Park Museum, can help you out.  We have lots of 

planned projects and activities to keep you involved 

and active during the Winter months and beyond. 

     Museum activities throughout the cold weather are 

being compiled by our volunteer staff. One of the 

events being planned is a Photo Contest for Children 

which will include such categories as: 

¶ photos of some of the oldest buildings and/or   

locations in the New Hyde Park area  

¶ buildings that one might think of as historic or 

should be historical landmarks  

¶ photos of objects considered to be of general    

interest to the public.  

There will be prizes awarded in each category. More 

information will be provided at a later date. 

     We are working on new exhibits to be displayed in 

the Museum and a rotating set of exhibits for the 

Hillside Public Library.  As you know, the Museum is 

located on the 2nd floor of Village Hall.   We need to 

determine the best days and times for the Museum to 

be open to the public.  A big part of this process     

includes having volunteers willing to commit to the 

Museum.  Please consider volunteering some of your 

free time to help us operate the Museum on a regular 

basis or to help us coordinate events for/with local 

community organizations, such as the Boy Scouts, 

Girls Scouts, etc.  

     Behind the scenes, our Museum volunteer staff 

works very hard.  Please seriously consider giving us 

a helping hand.  Your time is most welcome and very 

much needed. Donations of old photographs and    

documents are always welcome.  We provide many 

ways for you to contact us, so please reach out to us. 

 (516) 515-1837  

 nhpmuseum@gmail.com    

 Facebook.com/newhydeparkmuseum   

 newhydeparkmuseum.com 

 

 Carol Nowakowski - Village Historian 

 President | New Hyde Park Museum 

 Village Parks 

     On Monday, November 30th, the field house at 

Memorial Park and at Nuzzi Field will close for the 

season.  During the winter season, there will be no 

Park Attendants on duty and no public facilities 

available in the Park. We encourage all residents to 

continue to enjoy the Parks during the winter, but 

to plan accordingly since there will be no public 

facilities available. 

              Auxiliary Police Unit    

Volunteers Needed 

Give back to your community.  Join the 

Nassau County Auxiliary Police, New 

Hyde Park ï Unit 212.  Volunteer members are 

trained by the Nassau County Police Department.  

We assist at County events such as the Long Island 

Marathon, local  parades, summer concerts, street 

fairs and many others throughout the year. 

  Our neighborhood patrols provide extra ñeyes and 

earsò in the Village, as well as New Hyde Park and 

the surrounding areas of Bellerose, Garden City 

Park, Manhasset Hills, Herricks, and Albertson. 

For more information, please call (516) 573-8830 

or visit us online at pdcnaux.org. 

Department of Public Works 

Snow Removal 

     While it may seem a long way off, 

snow season is approaching fast.  We all 

need to work together to ensure the roads are 

cleared in a safe and efficient manner.  Hereôs how 

you can help: 

¶ Do not park on the street during snow events 

¶ Minimize your travel during snow events 

¶ Do not throw snow from your walkway or 

driveway onto the road 

¶ Remove snow from your vehicle while it is 

still parked in your driveway and certainly 

before you travel 

¶ Village Code requires residents and business 

owners to remove snow and ice from the  

sidewalk within 24 hours of the snow event  

     If you have questions, please call the Department 

of Public Works at (516) 354-0064.   

 

mailto:nhpmuseum@gmail.com
http://pdcnaux.org/


   The Annual Village Street Fair    

 Happy 20th Anniversary                       

A Milestone Event for Our Community  

     No doubt about it!  The 20th Annual Village 

Street Fair was a huge success. The unseasonably 

warm temperature and bright sunny sky added to 

the festive atmosphere. Our community spirit and 

hospitality shined as bright as the sun that day as 

we welcomed thousands of visitors into the Village.   

     This yearôs event was greatly enhanced by the 

sponsorship and partnership of North Shore-LIJ 

Health System. The Health and Wellness Pavilion 

on Lakeville Road was a great addition to the Street 

Fair and provided visitors with valuable infor-

mation on nutrition, child safety, heart health, and 

veterans services, just to name a few! Village mer-

chants, Chamber members, local service groups 

and charities who participated this year were 

pleased with the extra business and increased      

exposure that the Street Fair provides to them year 

after year.   

     Thorough planning by the Street Fair Committee 

and a dedicated team from the Department of    

Public Works helps to ensure an organized and 

well-executed event.  Janet Bevers, Village Clerkôs 

Office; Gregory Romano, DPW; Jeanette Frisina, 

Chamber of Commerce and the MarketPlace; Tony 

Ciuffo and Ron Chisena, Craft-A-Fair; and Paul 

Sokol, NHP Fire Department Chief work together 

to coordinate the biggest community event in the 

Village.   

     We appreciate support from the Nassau County 

3rd Precinct and its officers.  The members of  

Auxiliary Police Unit #212 were involved the entire 

day and their help, assistance, and partnership is 

invaluable.   

     Finally, a special thank you to all residents and  

merchants for their support of this annual event.  

We recognize that there are localized temporary 

inconveniences that arise because of the Fair.  

Street closures, parking challenges, and travel     

delays must be managed by everyone and we      

appreciate your patience and flexibility.    
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Tr. Richard Coppola, Mayor Robert Lofaro, Chantal Weinhold, 

Regional Executive Director of Central Region for NS-LIJ,  John 

Sendach, Deputy Executive Director of North Shore Hospital, Tr. 

Donna Squicciarino, and Deputy Mayor Lawrence Montreuil. 

Members of the McBride family, Elizabeth, Jeanne, and Eileen 

were on hand to promote charitable efforts supported by The Katie 

McBride Foundation. 

The Street Fair may begin to wind down by late afternoon, but not   

the DPW crew.  The team gathers at Village Hall before starting 

the clean up operation.   


